November 6, 1941.

Mrs. Max Farrand, Reef Point, Bar Harbor, Maine.

Dear Mrs. Farrand.

Many thanks for your letter of November 3rd with enclosures. I am delighted to have your itinerary, as there is no telling at what moment I may want to communicate with you.

As I telegraphed you, my plans are to be here from the 21st to the 25th and I have no engagements for those days, so I can meet you and see you whenever you want. Dr. Drury and Mr. Root will be delighted to meet with you on Monday, the 24th, at 2.30.

My feelings about the green garden are the same as yours and I have also had the feeling that Mr. Coles has been dawdling, but these questions as well as many others, I shall postpone for discussion until we meet. I can't tell you how glad I shall be to see you.

The news about Mr. Farrand is most encouraging. I should love to see Bar Harbor at this time of year and I hope some time I may have that pleasure.

With kind regards and looking forward to welcoming you again at Dumbarton Oaks,

Yours sincerely,